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Capt. Bruce M. Hyatt  
1918 -2011  

 

Bruce Hyatt joined the Cadillac-La Salle Club around 1972. He was quickly im-

pressed into service by SoCal Region director Alan Ravitch. By 1976, Bruce had 

seven cars listed in the national directory, three of them 1941 Cadillacs. Around 

1997 he acquired a 1941 Cadillac Series 62 convertible sedan which won numer-

ous awards, including a tie for First in Class at the 2001 CLC Grand National. He 

was noted for sharing restoration information with other hobbyists. (See also the 

Crest & Wings for March 2008.) 
 

Capt. Hyatt had a distinguished military career. As Lt. Hyatt, he commanded the 

minesweeper USS Skirmish in support of the invasion of Okinawa in World War 

Two. In the Korean War, he was Commander, Mine Division 32. During mine-

sweeping operations in Wonsan Harbor on October 12, 1950, his flagship, USS 

Pirate, swept six mines before it struck one. It sank in five minutes. Survivors were 

rescued under enemy fire. For conspicuous gallantry in this action, Lt. Cdr. Hyatt 

was awarded the Silver Star. He retired from the US Naval Reserve in 1964. Capt. 

Hyatt also had a 35-year career with North American Aviation (eventually a divi-

sion of Rockwell International). 
  
Born in Camden, New Jersey, Bruce Hyatt was also a member of Military Officers 

Association of America and the Classic Car Club of America. His interests in-

cluded California impressionist art. His wife of 61 years, Eileen, passed away in 

2007. He is survived by two children and four grandchildren. 
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COMING EVENTS 
March 18 -20  

May 1  

May 15  

June 6 -12, 2011  

August 10 -14  

August 19  

September 18  

Agua Caliente Casino Weekend,  Rancho Mirage. Reserve your hotel room now.   

SoCal Regionôs 50th Anniversary Party 

De la Fuente Cadillac Show, El Cajon. 

National Driving Tour, northern Texas. Details to be determined. 

Grand National, Columbus, Ohio. 

Escondido Cruise Night, Escondido. San Diego Region CLC co-hosting. 

Ventura Cove Show and Competition, San Diego. 

Please go to www.clcsocal.com for up-to-the-minute SoCal Region CLC event info.  
For other car events see: www.socalcarculture.com . 
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The Unique Cadillac Club is a socially-oriented club that brings together Cadillac enthusi-

asts to encourage the preservation, restoration, and enjoyment of these beautiful vehicles. 

The club features 1902-1979 Cadillacs. For additional information, please contact Calvin 

Jones at 310-213-9413. 
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The Crest & Wings is the newsletter of the Southern 
California Region of the Cadillac & LaSalle Club, Inc. 
It is published six times a year. Please contact the 
editor for advertising information and rates. Dead-
line for submissions is 20 days after mailing of this 
issue. For membership information, please contact 
Craig Chally, above. 
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It is now possible to pay your 

regional dues on line using 

PayPal.  

Just visit clcsocal.com. 

Get your SoCal Region CLC  
T-shirt! 

Available in S, M, L, & XXL. White only, no 
more XLs. To order, send your check for $15 
per shirt ð with ñT-shirtò & size written in the 
lower left corner ð to: 

 

SoCal CLC 
c/o Linda Leonard 

5016 West 131st St. 

Directorôs Report 

    Hello, my name is Dan Fisher and I love 

Cadillac and LaSalle automobiles and I ad-

mire the people who restore, preserve, drive, 

and show them. It is a genuine pleasure to have been a member 

of the Cadillac & LaSalle Club Southern California Region for 

the past ten years. As your new Director, I look forward to serv-

ing the board and general membership by doing the best possible 

job I can. 

    To accomplish this goal I will need your help. I value your 

comments and constructive criticism and suggestions. I want you 

to communicate with me so I can provide you all with an enjoy-

able experience at our shows and events and ensure that you re-

ceive value for your club membership dues and event registra-

tion fees. 

    You are welcome to contact me by going onto our website, 

clcsocal.com and clicking on the ñcontact usò link and then 

clicking on my email address next to my smiling face. You may 

also contact me by writing me a note or letter and snail mailing it 

to my home address or calling me. My address and phone num-

ber are listed in the CLC International Directory. All communi-

cations I receive from you will be answered in a timely manner. 

When the board members and I do things right, by all means 

give us a pat on the back from time to time. We are, after all, 

volunteers and invest a substantial amount of time and energy 

serving you. We will appreciate your positive remarks. By the 

same token, if we fall short of your expectations, I will sincerely 

appreciate hearing from you so I can remedy any concerns you 

may have. 

    I recently retired from a 53-year career in automotive repair 

and service with a specialty in automatic transmissions. During 

the last 29 years of my career I owned and operated a successful 

transmission shop. I will use my business experience to move 

this club forward in a professional and fiscally prudent manner. 

    I have done several partial restorations on vintage Cadillacs 

including a ô47 Fleetwood, a ô49 Sedanette, a ô52 series 62 Se-

dan, and a ô52 Fleetwood Sixty Special. I also did a full body-on 

restoration of a ô49 Coupe de Ville. I am willing to share what I 

have learned with you. 

    I am a Vietnam veteran and was trained to be a combat engi-

neer by the United States Army. If you have struggles and chal-

lenges repairing, maintaining, or restoring your Cadillac or La-

Salle that seem insurmountable, I can share my combat experi-

ence with you. For instance, if you have spent a vast sum of 

money on your restoration and your engine still will not start on 

a hot day, I can teach you how to build an appropriate device to 

disintegrate the entire automobile and hopefully ease your pain. 

 

DO YOU HAVE A LOW MILEAGE 1971-

1976 REAR-WHEEL DRIVE CADILLAC? If 

so, please contact the editor, 

th@clcsocal. He is helping to write the 

authenticity manual for these cars and 

needs reviewers. 

    Last but not least, I am married to my under-

standing wife, Kitty, who has continued to love 

me during my formative years as a Cadillac en-

thusiast. Without her support I could not serve 

you.                                                                                                

       Dan  
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OBSCURE CARS OF YESTERYEAR 
This one wasnõt obscure, really. Two members re-

port being in serious accidents with these cars. 

Allan Orland was first to correctly reply that this 

is a 1968 Dodge Charger R/T. Please see page 5 

for a more challenging car.  

 

LAKEWOOD COUNTRY CLUB 

2011  

    People pay good money to get away from winter by a vaca-

tion to southern California. Especially this February, with all 

the snow everywhere but here. We had perfect weather for our 

car show on Sunday, February 13. 

    This jaded editor was pretty sure he had seen it all, until he 

saw a 1933 Cadillac Town Sedan and a 1939 Series 61 con-

vertible sedan on the lawn of the country club. The ô33 was 

displayed by Hoyt Sullivan. After lunch, it was awarded Best 

of Show. Runners up were Herman Desser with his 1949 Se-

ries 62 convertible and Roger Morrison with his 1980 Fleet-

wood 75. There were also two V-16s on display, one of each 

engine type. Robert Robin saved face for La Salle by bringing 

the only one there, a 1935 coupe. A great turnout of prewar 

cars.  

    Lunch was good, as usual. Pork loin and chicken breasts.  A 

wise man decided to give a rose to each lady, timely for Val-

entineôs Day the next day.  

    Our new director, Dan Fisher, introduced himself at the po-

dium. Paul Schinnerer shared some recollections about the 

early days of our region. (More about them in an upcoming 

issue.) Jeff Kay presented to the region a collection of photos 

that his father had taken at our events years ago. They help to 

fill in some of the many voids in our archive. 

    Gary Friedman made a video presentation that included a 

tour of the Gilmore facility near Kalamazoo, where the CLC 

Museum and Research Center will build a replica dealership 

one day and fill it with cars and memorabilia. After some 

funny pictures of early horsepower, he showed us a film of the 

CTS-V stunt driving team in China. (See also page 5.) After-

wards, Mrs. DôAgostino and Tom Musson won the raffle. The 

money was almost enough to put gasoline in Paul Schinnererôs 

V-16 All-Weather Phaeton.  ƻ 

SEEKING MATERIALS  

ABOUT OUR HISTORY AS  

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA REGION 

TURNS 50.  

Jeff Kay, son of long-time member Ernie Kay, recently an-

nounced his donation of a treasure trove of memorabilia to So-

Cal Region. His generous gift includes photos from his fatherôs 

estate showing SoCal Region events and members, as well as 

Self-Starters from the late 1960s.   
 

The region plans an anniversary bash later this year and a spe-

cial edition of Crest & Wings to celebrate our history and mem-

bers. 
 

Your SoCal Region memorabilia and reminiscences are of 

value. Who will be next to donate or write? Please contact our 

historian, Dave Ventresca, dv@clcsocal.com or the editor, Tom 

Hall, th@clcsocal.com.  

Continued on page 6. 

Martha Chapman enjoys her rose and her Colonial Yellow 1969 

De Ville convertible on the lawn of Lakewood Country Club. 
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OBSCURE CARS OF YESTERYEAR 
 

What kind of car is it? Hints: òNot Cadillac or His-

pano. $$$$. Four valves per cylinder.ó   
 

The first member who correctly identifies the year 

(give or take one year) make and model wins a free 

SoCal Region CLC T-shirt (but not an XL one, because 

weõre temporarily outta those). Please submit your 

best answer via e -mail at once to th@clcsocal.com .  

 

YOUR BUSINESS CARD 

COULD BE HERE AT MODEST COST. 

NON-AUTO-RELATED OK. 

TH@CLCSOCAL.COM.  

The CLC Museum and Research Center will build 

its museum on the 90-acre complex at the Gilmore 

Car Museum near Kalamazoo, Michigan. Check 

out the great tour video on YouTube: http://

w w w . y o u t u b e . c o m / u s e r / a n g e l l e 1 6 6 ?

feature=mhum#p/a/u/1/MGK_UTp_-7k. Youôll see 

that this a paradise for antique car people! 
 

Donations to build the new museum building are 

greatly needed and appreciated. P.O. Box 252796, 

West Bloomfield, MI 48325. 

GM put on quite a display of Cadillac prowess 

on May 9 last year at the formula one track in 

Shanghai. A precision driving team demon-

strated the CTS-V, a 556 horsepower car, to a 

Chinese audience. Their maneuvers, including a 

walkover on cars balancing on two wheels, can 

be seen on YouTube: www.youtube.com/

watch_popup?v=SbuDRA4zNbw. This sort of 

exhibition was once called a Tournament of 

Thrills. In China it may be called ñfeng shui 

with fancy cars.ò 

This Lockheed L-500, a civilian counterpart of the C -5A Gal-

axy transport airplane, was rigged to carry three layers of 
cars. In this photo, a new 1969 De Ville emerges. A similar 

rig was used to transport Allanté bodies from Italy in the 
1990s. Long Beach Press-Telegram, July 6, 1969. 


